An
Bord Memorandum

Pleanala ABP-316212 ~ Circulation of
First Party Response to
Observations &  Public
Notice request

‘

To: Cora Cunningham, SEO, SIDS

From: Brid Maxwell, Planning Inspector

Re: Proposed Ballivor Windfarm, 26 no turbines, Co Meath and Co Westmeath.
AN EIAR and NIS accompany the application.

Date: 27" September 2023

\

| refer to the “Response to Observations Received” submitted on behalf of the
applicant on 1% of September 2023 setting out the applicant’s response to the
submissions (of Meath County Council, Westmeath County Council, Prescribed
Bodies and Third Parties) on this case ABP316212-23.

I'am of the opinion that having regard to the nature of the response containing in
particular new ecological survey data, including Marsh Fritillary Survey, Impact
Assessment and Management Plan and Winter Bird Survey Data 2022-2023 this
submission should be circulated to the parties and new public notices requested.

Dtdlore

Brid Maxwell, Planning Inspector
27" September 2023







